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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), James Eyestone, Vicki Ferguson, Lilly Harper, Susan Lee, Jose Oliveira, Wayne Organ, Nader Sharkes (Guest), Mady Willie
ABSENT:
Bruce King, Darlene Poe
Everyone reviewed the Minutes to the February 27, 2012 meeting and Lilly and Susan had edits to the third and fourth Plans of Action to the first agenda item.  Mary Healy will send out the Minutes with those corrections.
I.  Greenhouse Community Garden
The greenhouse, before it burned down about six years ago, was maintained by the WCCUSD transition students.  It was being considered to put in a new greenhouse in Lot 16 with the insurance money we received when the old greenhouse burned down.  However, Lot 16 needs to be repaved, which was going to be paid for with 2006 bond money, but it will be too expensive.  If the greenhouse were put in Lot 16, as originally planned, it would have to be repaved at a cost of approximately $400,000.  There would have to be drainage.  Since learning that, the college has since been discussing having a shared greenhouse for the campus, but it would not be available for the outside community to use.   

Donna asked culinary arts dept. chair Nader Sharkes to talk to Operations Council about the greenhouse proposal and the community garden.  Nader explained that he’d like to start a garden beginning at the top of Campus Drive on the hill near the AA-Bldg.  The garden would be sustainable.  Only recycled materials would be used.  Nader’s idea is to expand that area and plant fruit trees, roses, and have bees.  The greenhouse would be on Lot 12, near the PS-Bldg.  Nader’s vision is to eventually incorporate the garden and greenhouse into student learning.  Nader distributed a concept plan of the Mediterranean culinary garden.  One ADA parking space would be eliminated in Lot 12.  The intent is for the biology and culinary arts departments to maintain the greenhouse and garden.  There would have to be some coordination between departments.
Approximately $50,000 has been set aside for the greenhouse, which came from the insurance money that the college received.  The Sustainability Committee has also discussed this proposal.  Wayne asked if there would be money for the landscaping.  Nader said that Bruce King is pretty sure we could purchase a smaller greenhouse for approximately $25,000.  The additional $25,000 would be used for the design of the organic garden.  The total cost for the garden and the greenhouse would not exceed $50,000.    
The greenhouse would be 18’ – 24’.  The plan is for the bees to make honey and pollinate the fruit trees.  There would be two bee colonies and they will be installed at no cost.  The greenhouse would be ADA accessible, but the garden would not be.  There couldn’t be a class for the community garden because it wouldn’t be ADA compliant.   

Plans of Action
1. The total cost of the organic garden and greenhouse will be ascertained before Operations Council refers it to President’s Cabinet. 

2. Any questions should be sent to Donna Floyd.
II.  Exit Interview Checklists
There were some recommended changes made at the last meeting, and Lilly distributed a revised form and Lilly explained the form.  Lilly answered many questions.  It was suggested that there be a distribution list on the bottom of the first page of the form.  Lilly said the forms for certificated employees’ forms would go to the divisions, and classified and managers’ forms would be sent to campus H.R.  Susan wondered if the distribution could be the same.  H.R. should also have copies of the certificated staff’s forms.  It was felt that the old form currently in the College Procedures Handbook wouldn’t be used.

James thought the Property Assignment/Return Form should be a district-wide form because they are district assets.  James would like to have something in writing when employees are given laptops or other equipment.  

Plans of Action
1. All checklists will be sent to campus H.R. and the distribution list will be on the bottom of the second page.
2. Lilly will check the district procedures manual and the H. R. manual to see if there is a district-wide form for everyone for return of equipment.

3. Lilly will bring revised forms to the next meeting.

III.  Other      
A.  Student Disciplinary Meeting
Vicki reported she was having problems contacting a student for a meeting, and she needed the student pulled out of class.  An officer didn’t want to do it because faculty don’t like being interrupted during a class.  Vicki wanted to know the procedure.  The student is disruptive and Vicki has no way to get this student to talk to her.  A certified letter was sent to the student; however, she didn’t respond.
Jose said the police usually try to get the student before or after class but the police will pull a student out of class if necessary.  Jose didn’t think Vicki’s request was unreasonable.  The policies do change from time to time, but Jose didn’t see it as a problem to pull the student from class.  It’s handled on a case-by-case basis.
Plan of Action
1. Vicki will talk to Jose and Jose will talk to the other officers about this student.  
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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